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DATA INFORIWATION REQUEST 
Missouri-American Water Company 

WU-2017-0296 

Tim Luft 

8/2/17 

OPC 0024 

Reference direct testimony of LaGrand p. 8, lines 8-12. Confirm MA WC was not required to begin 
replacing customer-owned property in January 2017. 

Requested By: Timothy Opitz- Office of Public Counsel- timothy.opitz@ded.mo.gov 

Information Provided: 

As mentioned in the response to OPC 0021 the Company often replaces customer-owned prope1iy as 
part of normal restoration costs. This practice has been occuning long before January 2017. 

As to the replacement of customer-owned lead service lines, there is no cmTent legal or regulatory 
requirement that the Company replace these service lines. 
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